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DOD ANNOUNCES UNITS FOR UPCOMING AFGHANISTAN ROTATION 

The Department of Defense announced today the deployment of two units to 
Afghanistan.  The 3rd Brigade Combat Team, 101st Airborne Division, from Fort 
Campbell, Ky., and the 173rd Brigade Combat Team, from Vicenza, Italy, have been 
alerted to replace forces currently deployed in Afghanistan, in order to maintain the 
capabilities of the International Security Assistance Force (ISAF).     

 
The 3rd Brigade Combat Team, 101st Airborne Division, will deploy with 

approximately 3,700 troops to Afghanistan in the late fall of 2009.  The 173rd Brigade 
Combat Team, with approximately 3,700 troops, will deploy to Afghanistan in the winter 
of 2009-2010.  Both units will conduct the full spectrum of combat operations.     

 
 The United States continues to be NATO-ISAF’s largest troop contributor, and 
remains committed to leading the offensive in counter-terrorism operations in 
Afghanistan, training and equipping the Afghan national security forces and assisting 
with reconstruction.  Force levels in Afghanistan are conditions-based and will be 
determined in consultation with the Afghan government and NATO. 
  
 DoD will continue to announce major unit deployments.  For additional 
information on either of these units, contact Army Public Affairs at (703) 614-2487. 
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For more information please contact: 

Public Affairs via 173rd Brigade Combat Team Command Center 
39.044.471.6005 | DSN 314.634.6005 

 


